
                   Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
Board Zoom Meeting Minutes 

May 4, 2022 
  
President, Kathi Runyan opened the meeting at 6:30 pm on ZOOM with the following officers and 

members present: Kathi Runyan, Kay Thomas, Kyle Mills, Kathy Longo, JoAnne Sheppard, Aleta Mayrose, and 
Michelle Lewis.  Kathi welcomed everyone to the meeting. April Board minutes were reviewed and motion to 
accept minutes as amended was made by Aleta Mayrose with a second by Kay Thomas, and the motion 
passed.  

Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported an income of $517.50 (to include member dues and retreat 
fees), and disbursements of $6710.65 (for retreat, directory, and tax prep costs) for a net loss of -$6193.15.            

Unfinished Business:   None noted. 
New Business:  
Meeting Attendance Improvement suggestions:  Kathi Runyan asked for suggestions on improving 

attendance at the guild meetings. She stated she wanted to try different things to make the 
meetings more fun and to boost attendance.  At the next meeting she will bring some snacks and 
door prizes for in person attendees at the May meeting.  Other suggestions discussed were a 50/50 
raffle, a block exchange with different themes, light refreshments etc.  More to follow. 

Website Review:  Michelle recommended that the member directory be added to the new website as 
it presently is not on there.  It would be under the member only access and a cost of $50.00 would 
be incurred.  This is only for members who give permission to share their information.  Motion to 
spend the $50.00 for this addition to the website was made by Michelle Lewis, seconded by Kyle 
Mills, and motion passed.  Also discussed recommendation of guild to have control of website since 
we do not presently and are up for renewal in October.  More to follow. 

NTQF show update:  Kay Thomas reported that quilt entry registration is open to everyone.  Presently, 
only 70 quilts total have been registered as of last week. Participation is highly encouraged. 

May speaker/workshop:  Aleta reported that the supply list for May’s workshop will be emailed to 
participants and more spots are available for those who want to attend.  There are 12 attendees so 
far.  Location information has been sent out with tables, chairs, and extension plugs for use.  Aleta 
asked for suggestions on how to set up the June Potluck and Rainbow Challenge meeting at the 
Bessie Mitchell house.  Tables could be set up for eating, with separate table for mini quilt judging. 

Committee Reports: 
Beekeeper—None 
Communications—Nothing to report. 
Community Service—Nothing to report. 
New Member Liaison—Nothing to report. 
Magazines— No report. 
Newsletter—No report. 
Membership—None 
Show and Tell: None 
Opportunity: None 



Quilts of Valor: None  
Quilt Show: See above 
Retreats: None 
Webmaster: None 
Next Guild Member meeting scheduled for May 17, 2022, at 7:00pm.  
Next Guild Board meeting:  June 7, 2022, 6:30 pm on ZOOM. 
  
Meeting was adjourned at 7:23 pm. 
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo BCQG Secretary 
  

 


